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1. Activity Bus
We need decide whether to move ahead with an activity bus.  My recommendation would be to make it a pilot undertaking with the following considerations:

· It would be offered for Middle School students and the fall sports season.  If successful, we would consider offering an activity bus in the winter and spring sport seasons if there is enough interest (paid pre-registration numbers).

· There would be a one-bus stop for New Market, and a separate one-bus stop for Lonsdale.

· We would require a minimum of pre-paid students to run a New Market bus and run a separate Lonsdale bus.  

· At Monday’s meeting, we need to decide on the activity bus fee while keeping in mind the cost of transporting students.  Do we believe fees should pay for the total cost of the bus?  If that is the case, the cost to transport students to New Market is $2,800, we would need a minimum of 43 middle school students paying $65 bus activity fees.  If you believe the fees should pay for a majority of the cost, what percentage would that be?  The minimum number of students riding the bus and cost of the bus would be adjusted to meet that percentage.
2. Procedures for Adding District Sponsored Co-curricular Activities and Clubs

· There has been some confusion in the past on how the process works for going adding a co-curricular activity or club.  Last spring we had a teacher who wanted her club to be recognized as a co-curricular activity.  She also requested to be placed as a paid advisor on the teacher’s co-curricular contract.  This teacher received different answers from a variety of administrators and teachers.  We need to clarify the procedures for adding activities to eliminate this confusion.  I will share an “Activity Planning Form” that administrative intern, Adam Dittberner, has created from researching procedures used at three other school districts.
3. High School Changes

· High School Principal Lonny Seifert will present delivery system changes that will be made this year and are under consideration for next year.  The areas affected include curriculum, daily schedule, school calendar, and staffing.  Lonny is confident these changes will positively impact learning for all students at the high school.
4. Middle School Math Paraprofessional

· Brad Gregor is requesting an additional instructional paraprofessional at the Middle School.  This person would be working in a small group setting with students who need additional time and support in math.  Last year, the Middle School had a teacher from the Math Corps who provided this support.  The Middle School’s enrollment has increase by 47 students the past three years without any additional classroom teacher staffing.  With your support, Brad would like to post this position immediately.
5. Strategic Plan

· I will share the status of New Prague Area School’s 2010-2015 Strategic Plan.  We are in the process of assessing the current reality of our district’s implementation of the school board’s three priorities: 1) High Student Achievement, 2) Maintain Fiscal Integrity of the Organization, and 3) Effective, Engaging Communications.
6. School Board Software

· The board has expressed interest in using a board software tool as a way of managing information and enabling paperless board meetings.  Sandy, Margaret, and Kytyn viewed demos from three different vendors – BoardDocs, BoardBook, and ElectronicSchoolBoard.  Sandy and Kytyn will share a summary of the three vendors and discuss next steps.  
7. Bond Refunding

· At the July 22nd board meeting you passed a resolution authorizing Sandy and I to call for a bond sale to refund the 2005B bonds if the savings are at least 3%.  As of now we have a savings of 3.4% ($156,000) so we are planning to move ahead with the bond refunding.  Springsted will run the savings analysis again on August 18th and if the savings are still there, Sandy will have a rating call with Moody’s on August 20th and the sale will proceed for board approval on August 26th. 
8. Buildings & Grounds Coordinator

· Craig Most is requesting a new position for the Buildings & Grounds Department.  The position is “Buildings & Grounds Coordinator with Master Electrician qualifications”.  The rationale for this position is:
· We have sub-contracted electrician work the past three years for a cost of $113,490, which is an average of cost of $37,830 per year.
· We have increased electrician needs for 2013-14.  Changing ballasts will require an additional four hours per week.  The annual increased cost for changing ballasts will be $13,000 per year.
· Five years ago, we eliminated this position.  We went from three to two Buildings & Grounds Coordinators in the spring of 2009.  Instead of two coordinators in charge of three buildings each, we would have three building coordinators in charge of two buildings each.
· We have a need to improve the external grounds of our school properties.  Increasing personnel will strengthen this area.
· This person’s duties will be 50% electrician, 25% Lead Person for Raven Stream and Eagle View, and 25% grounds maintenance.
· The new position will cost $66,000 (includes salary and benefits).  This is $15,000 more than what we would pay external electrical contractor.
9. Security Plan Update

· Building security is a “hot button” topic within and outside our community.  Craig Most will provide a detailed update to the school board on changes we are making with emergency procedures and structural entries for each building.
10. Technology Update

· Shawn will provide a report to the School Board on August 26.
11.   Stadium Update

· There is nothing new to report.  More information will be forthcoming in September.
12. REMINDER:  Special Meeting on Thursday, August 22nd at 7:00 AM 
